Notes of the Littlehampton Sports Forum
held in the Fleming Room, Littlehampton Town Council
on Monday 4th November 2019 at 6pm.

Present:

Cllr Billy Blanchard-Cooper – Chair of Sports Forum (BBC)
Alan Pyant – Littlehampton Cricket Club (AP)
Celia Fastnedge – Littlehampton Croquet Club (CF)
Hugh Milner – Littlehampton Sportsfield (HM)
Tyndall Jones – David O Jones (TJ)
Paul Best- Littlehampton Rugby Club (PB)

Derek Fish- Littlehampton Badminton and Squash Club (DF)

Peter Davey- Arunners Running Club (PD)
Nick Wiltshire- Littlehampton Golf Club (NW)
Officers: 
Kieran Gibbins – Events Officer (KG) 

Chloe Brown-Felpts- Events and Business Administration Apprenticeship (CBF)
1. Introductions
Phil Morley – Littlehampton Rugby Club (PM)
Paula Merridue- Littlehampton Town Youth (PM)
2. Apologies for absence
Tim Thornburg- Littlehampton Swimming Club (TT)

3. Notes of the previous meeting

The notes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record.
3a. Matters Arising 
KG discussed that North Littlehampton facilities would be adopted by ADC and added that the booking system would follow a similar format to that of Southfields. The group asked that the North Littlehampton development be added as a regular point on the Sports Forum agenda. KG had agreed to provide an update for each meeting. 
AP mentioned that pitches were sloped and there had been a lack of parking on the development which would affect fixtures. There had been a consensus that government bodies were required to do more to support local sports clubs. 
The Sports Awards criteria, Sports Club Directory and Sports Excellence grants would be reviewed in early 2020. 
4. Review of Sports Awards 
The group agreed that Tessa Sanderson CBE had been an excellent speaker and had made time to speak to everyone individually. HM noted that the quality of the sound in the Academy had been slightly distorted in some areas of the room. KG added that the quality of sound had been affected by a lapel microphone failing. KG had also confirmed that no alcohol had been provided at the event at the discretion of the Littlehampton Academy. BBC had suggested that the stage should be used if the venue were to be used again and added that the venue had felt too large for the number of guests. KG had explained that the New Millennium Chamber had been too small to accommodate the number of guests at the event. KG had also said that the events team had been working to a strict timeframe as they had been unable to set up in the venue until 4:30pm. AP had suggested that a school band could perform prior to the awards taking place if the Academy were to be used as a venue again. KG confirmed that Town Council Officers had been due to meet with representatives of the Academy in January.
5. Members’ Updates

Littlehampton Cricket Club 
The Cricket club had closed for the season which had given members of the club time to work on the Pavilion maintenance and grass growth. Joe Russell-Wells of Arun District Council had asked the club specifically what they want regarding the North Littlehampton site. The question had been asked whether a pricing strategy like that of Worthing and Adur Council could be implemented. There had been concerns raised about following the Southfields Recreation Ground booking process as many local clubs had been priced out of using the pitches. PM of Littlehampton Town Youth had confirmed that Southfields Recreation Ground hire fee had been £60 per pitch.
Littlehampton Croquet Club 
The club currently had 57 members registered and had made attempts to register new members. The club had held a Chairman and Presidents match which the President had won. The club had also recently picked up the Millennium award from the Hurlingham Croquet Club and a £250 cheque for building the clubhouse. 
The clubhouse had been repainted to with Fireproof paint after local residents had complained. It had been suggested that the club speak to the fire brigade about conducting a visit. It had also been recommended that the club investigate fire extinguisher training for members. CF had confirmed that the club have a Health and Safety manager who would arrange an induction. The club had been closed since the end of the playing season and would reopen in May 2020. 
Littlehampton Rugby Club 
The club had seen an increase in the number of members partially due to players joining from Worthing. A club tour to Exeter had been arranged for next year. The Rugby World cup had helped the club financially and over 60 people had watched the final there. Enquiries had been made to the District Council about using a pitch at Southfields, but it hadn’t been possible as the club would have had been required to set up and take down the posts for every fixture. The club had spoken to Joe Russell-Wells about using multi-purpose posts at the North Littlehampton site which would also enable football fixtures to take place. New fixtures books had been printed for the 2019/20 season. The club had raised money for an injured team member as he had been unable to work. 

Littlehampton Badminton and Squash Club 
The club had appointed Richard Jones as their new Chairman, James Klanczkowski as treasurer and a new Secretary. The club had recently coordinated a 24-hour ‘badmintonathon’ to raise funds for the changing rooms to be refurbished. The club raised a total of £3,000 but additional funding were still required. An event at the club to celebrate World Squash Day had been attended by 27 people. Three new members had been recruited. The club has recently updated their system and now operate card readers. The Littlehampton Academy had requested to book the club for 30 minutes a week on alternate Wednesdays for badminton sessions.

The club had organised a shuffleboard fundraising evening and had booked the Caws Brothers to perform for later in the month.
Arunners Running Club 

The club had lost a few members but still had 150 signed on. The club had arranged for members to meet for runs along the promenade on Wednesday evenings and hold a social every Friday. The club had organised an annual beach run for 24th June 2020 as a member of the Sussex Fun Run League to fundraise for St Barnabas Hospice. The club had yet to discuss a route with Arun District Council. 
Littlehampton Sportsfield 
The Sportsfield had raised £6,000 for the irrigation scheme, £3,000 of this had been contributed by West Sussex County Council and £2,000 had been raised by members of the club. West Sussex County Council had charged the club £240 in additional fees for the grant. Only £60 had been raised through a crowdfunding scheme. The club had felt that the grant application process had been difficult and had been recommended to email West Sussex County Council.
The club had their planning application for new floodlights approved and had been set a deadline in December 2019. The club had been in the process of applying to the Football Foundation for a grant to make the necessary improvements.

David O Jones
The shop had experienced a difficult month sale wise but had recently celebrated 73 years in retail. The rain had affected firework sales but they were hopeful that Christmas would be successful. 

Littlehampton Town Youth 
The club had 247 children registered for the season and had seen a steady rise in both members and volunteers annually. The club had struggled to find youth sized pitches and five teams had been required to use the same pitch. Three youth sized pitches had been available at the Sportsfield but more had been required. The cost of the pitches at the Littlehampton Academy had been too high for the club to consider. 

It had been suggested that the club contact Rustington Parish Council to enquire about using the ground at Woodlands Recreation Centre. The club had held their annual fundraising tournament in the summer and had originally been quoted £5,400 to use the grounds at the Littlehampton Academy which had been a substantial increase from the previous year. After discussions with representatives of the Academy the fee had been reduced to £1,600 to cover staffing costs. The club had felt that the institution should be supporting local clubs rather than discouraging them. 
Littlehampton Golf Club 

A member of the Golf Club, Joe Sykes, had won the Young Sportsperson of the Year award at the Littlehampton Sports Awards in October. The landscaping of the practise area had been completed. The clubs annual prize giving had been due to take place on 10th November and would be attended by the Duke of Norfolk. The club had recently changed caterers. 

Littlehampton Swimming Club
The club had seen a slight increase in membership numbers in line with plans primarily driven by the new Wave pool. The club had hoped to recruit more members in the coming weeks to meet their overall capacity and target. The club held their September County Qualifier Open Meet at Arun Leisure Centre and ‘novice’ October Bonfire Gala with Bognor Regis at Windlesham House pool. The club have had to drop weekday morning training at the Wave for their performance swimmers due to pool hire timing, cost and coach availability. The club have had several swimmers attend the Sussex County Development camp at Windlesham during half term and had excellent representation at Sussex County and South East Regional Winter Competitions.

6. A.O.B
West Sussex County Council Micro Fund (Applications up to £750 but must be for the whole cost of the project)

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/leisure-recreation-and-community/grants-and-funding/funding-for-voluntary-and-community-organisations/community-initiative-fund/#micro-fund 
KG to discuss the pricing structure of the Littlehampton Academy facilities when Town Council officers meet with representatives of the Academy. 

VAAC’s newsletter had included a funding focus informing groups of the many different grants that are available. 

https://mailchi.mp/3214d4fe8b51/yey1sldl7z-1042925?e=a074291221 or email sharon.westcott@vaac.org.uk 
The Sports Directory will be reprinted in early 2020 in to coincide with a review of the Sports Awards and Sports Excellence Grants criteria and review of sponsorship. Any clubs interested in submitting an entry in the directory should contact kgibbins@littlehampton-tc.gov.uk
Littlehampton Town Council would like to help promote any club events, recruitment drives and success stories via their Facebook page. Clubs with their own facebook pages should share their news on the Town Council’s page www.facebook.com/littlehamptontc or alternatively e-mail items to Kieran at kgibbins@littlehampton-tc.gov.uk 
7. Date of the next meeting
Monday 27th January 2020

All meetings will be held at 6pm in the Fleming Room, on the ground floor of the Manor

House, Church Street.
